Ushering Notes
· Please Arrive by 10:00 a.m.   
· Prayer books are located on the book carts by the door.  Please be sure there are prayer books and programs on the first row of seats/pews where the immediate families of the Bar/Bat Mitzvahs sit.  You should also place handouts in each prayer book on the top shelf of the book cart so that they are ready to go when large groups arrive. 

· Hand out service pamphlets and Bar/Bat Mitzvah pamphlets while greeting worshippers.  

· "Ask me about The Temple" badges should be worn while ushering.  This will help identify you as an usher who can answer questions, etc. These badges are located in the drawers of the tallit racks in the sanctuary. If you can't find the badges, ask Rabbi Rau or Mark Jacobson.  
· If there are three adults ushering for the service, it is nice to send one into the lobby.  This way you can direct worshippers to the sanctuary. Many of the guests will be attending their first service at The Temple.  Stationing an usher in the lobby helps make The Temple seem more welcoming.  
· Greet worshippers at the sanctuary doors.  Many of the worshipers may be first-time guests at The Temple.  When the service begins, close one of the two doors on each side of the sanctuary.
· Please remain at the front sanctuary doors (the doors near the bimah) until after the Bar’chu and the Sh’ma have been recited. Please do not let anybody enter the sanctuary while the congregation is standing. After the Sh’ma, close those doors and have a seat (near the groups of kids -- see below).   If you have trouble closing the doors, just leave them open or Rabbi Rau will help you (the lock to close the doors is located on the floor.) 
· Please sit near the groups of kids. (They usually congregate in the back of the sanctuary.) 
· *Be sensitive to** distractions that may disrupt worship*: (a) No flash or non-flash photography is permitted during the service – a video camera may be used from the balcony ONLY; (b) Conversations during the service -- they are amplified in our acoustically superior sanctuary. Please give a gentle reminder to those involved; (c) Crying babies should be removed from the sanctuary by a parent. 

· Nobody other than the photographer videotaping the service should be in the balcony -- unless the entire downstairs sanctuary is full. 


